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Dania Home in 1941 

Dania Home 75 years later 

D 
ania Home will celebrate their 75th 
Anniversary on Wednesday, 14th 
September, 2016 from 3:30ð6:30 

p.m.  Please mark your calendars.  An official 
invitation will be sent out closer to the date.  

Farewell to Ben Andersen 
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InsertðThank you to our  
Donors 

Ben Andersen 

P reben Andersen also known as Ben recently 
retired from Dania on 29th April, 2016 after 

over 25 years of dedicated service to Dania and 
residents.   
 
Ben was born and lived just outside Copenhagen.  
He immigrated to Canada in May 1975 and started 
working at Dania in June 1990.  Ben was known for 
his smiling face, pleasant personality and sense of 
humor.  ñHe was the best magician I have every 
known.  He kept the old Dania Home operational 
with magic and a lot of duct tapeò said Margaret 
Douglas-Matthews, Executive Director. 
 
He will be missed as many individuals commented;  
ñWe can never replace Benò, ñhe is wonderful 
always and fixes everything with a smileò. 
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A tradition of excellent care for seniors started some 
75 years ago and that proud tradition continues to 
this day. 
 
As reported here in past newsletters, planning the 
new building took a lot of time and effort. Once 
architect plans were agreed on, the City of Burnaby 
was in agreement, and the banks had made sure 
that Dania Home had a viable business plan, then 
Fraser Health could finally sign off on everything, 
and it was a go.  VanMar established a time line and 
a capital cost budget for the project and the work 
began. 
 
Some memorable dates and photo opportunities 
along the way were the Ground breaking in October 
of 2013 with local politicians invited to participate. 
The traditional Danish ñRejsegildeò in April of 2014, 
with lots of friends of Dania present. Finally the 
Grand Opening in June of 2015 again with local 
dignitaries and many interested friends of Dania as 
guests. The Danish Ambassador to Canada, Niels 
Boel Abrahamsen, was visiting from Ottawa and we 
were honored to have him to assist in the Grand 
Opening ceremonies. 
 
The building was finished on time and on budget, 
which as we all know is not always the case on any 
project of any size. 
 
After the building was finished and the first residents 
moved in a year ago VanMar construction, true to 
it's word and good name, has looked after 
deficiencies discovered along the way. 

Kjeld Christensen 
President 

Overall the new home has lived up to 
our expectations. The fact that there 
are 6 neighbourhoods with only 17 
residents in each means that it is easier 
for residents to get to feel at home and 
get to know each other. It also means 
that if there is an outbreak of anything 
contagious in one area, that area can be 
isolated from other parts of the home. 
One of Fraser Health's many demands 
for new buildings. 
 
The bus Dania and Normanna bought a 
year ago has been very popular. It has 
enabled the two care homes to offer 
additional services to the residents and 
is being used 5-6 times a week. A big 
thanks again to all the very generous 
donors who made the purchase of the 
bus possible. 
 
Executive Director Margaret Douglas- 
Matthews has given notice for her 
upcoming retirement.  Margaret will be 
celebrating her 25th Anniversary at the 
helm of Dania Home in 2017. 
 
The search for a qualified replacement 
for Margaret is underway.  A succession 
committee was struck, and a company 
that specializes in Head Hunting has 
been engaged. 
 
The Board of Directors who hired 
Margaret almost 25 years ago did not 
immediately realize that they had struck 
gold, but Margaret has been invaluable 
for Dania and for several years now also 
for Normanna. 
 
The date for the Dania Society and 
Dania Home Society AGM this year is 
the 22nd June at 7:00 pm in the CMM 
Auditorium.  Hope to see you there.  
 
Enjoy the summer, stay healthy and 
happy. 

Kjeld Christensen 
President 

 

I  t has been very 
interesting to be 

involved at Dania Home 
the last few years. 

A year ago the first 
residents began moving 
from the old Dania Home 
into the big new building, 
the crown jewel of 
buildings on the Dania 
site, the latest Dania 
Home. 
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What Home Feels Like by Kristina Van Der Zwan 

H 
ome is where the heart is. So many times in our 
lives our definition of ñHOMEò changes, as these 
transitions happen we are often excited, nervous 

and even a bit fearful of what the future holds. No matter 
where we call home, our ideas about how home should 
feel remain the same. Of all the words or phrases that 
could be used to describe home, unconditional love and 
acceptance resonates the strongest in summarizing a 
place where we can comfortably be ourselves no matter 
our circumstance.  
 
Home for most people has always been the epicenter of 
activity, a place where family and friends gather to 
celebrate, grieve, laugh, cry 
and love. Home is a place 
where memories are created 
and relationships are 
strengthened. Some of the 
most valuable relationships 

we form in the home are with the pets that become a part of our 
family. The furry companions that enrich our days truly embody 
unconditional love and acceptance. 
 
At Dania, interactions with birds and friendly visitors such as 

therapy dogs, help to comfort those who are re -defining what 

home looks like. One such visitor we would like to introduce 

everyone to is Bailey, a 6 year old Shih-Tzu and Springer Spaniel 

mix dog. Bailey has been working with older adults in care since 

he was 3 months old and is the companion to Kristina Van Der Zwan, Manager of Recreation.  

 

 

 

Bailey will be visiting Dania 

a couple times a week to 

introduce him to our 

residents and their home. 

Since Baileyôs time with the 

organization he has brought 

new memories, smoothed 

away bad days, brought 

back memories of beloved 

pets and warmed the beds 

of residents who just need 

a friend to love them 

unconditionally. 

Yim M & Bailey 

Jean T & Bailey Al, Margaret H & Bailey 

Yim M, Muriel M & 
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Executive Directorôs Report  

Margaret Douglas-
Matthews 

Executive Director 

OUR BUS AND YOUR DONATIONS 
 

W 
e are so fortunate to have our bus because you  made this 
possible. 
 

To date we have travelled over 12000 km and over 1900 residents 
have taken trips. Our trips include, Scandinavian Senior Luncheon at 
the Centre, Swimming, Petting Zoo, Picnics in the park, Seaside visits, 
Christmas Light  Tours, Shadbolt  Centre Concerts  and Luncheons, 
Haunted  House  Tours,  many  Restaurant  Luncheons,  Shopping, 
Casino, and Scenic Drives.   
See photos on page 5  

 
 YOU are the heartbeat for our residents.   

 

OFFICE OF THE SENIORS ADVOCATE 
 
We are very fortunate to have the first official Office of the Seniors Advocate in Canada.  Isobel 
Mackenzie was appointed as BC Seniors Advocate in 2014. The mandate of the Seniors 
Advocate is to monitor, analyze and recommend to the BC Government system improvements 
for seniors. 
 
The OSAôs will conduct residential care surveys between May 2016 and October 2016. The goal 
is to survey every resident (minimum target 40 -50%) and their ñMost Frequent Visitor-
MFVò (minimum target 69.8%). Surveys will identify system issues and local quality 
improvement. The surveys have been approved by Accreditation Canada and meets the 
requirements for surveying residents and families. 
 
Our residents will be surveyed in-person and ñMFVò will receive a paper based or online survey. 
The guiding principle ñevery resident in long-term care in BC will have a voice and will be 
invited to participate in a survey about their experience of care ñ. The survey dimensions will 
include asking residents to evaluate their experience and satisfaction with Privacy, Food, Safety 
and Security, Comfort, Daily Decisions, Respect, Responsive Staff, Staff-Resident Bonding, 
Activities, Personal Relationships, Medications, and Self-report general health status (Physical 
and Emotional.) 
 
The interviews will be conducted in one of nine languages and by trained volunteers who are 
independent from Dania. We look forward to the surveys and results. Quality improvement is a 
never ending journey and should be embraced with passion. Meanwhile for additional 
information about Dania, please visit www.seniorsadvocatebc.ca and select reports & 
publications ñFacilities Quick Facts Directoryò. 
 
Some interesting facts about our 102 residents at Dania, 62 have dementia, 95 have mobility 
aides, our residents speak 12 different languages, the youngest person is 39 and we have 1 
resident between 99-103. 

Respectfully submitted by  
Margaret DouglasïMatthews 
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Edmonds Community Centre 
Resident Jack P and Al 

A visit to Southland Farm 

Zone Bowling 


